
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
MINUTES OF THE


BULLOCK PEN WATER DISTRICT


JULY 2017 MEETING

The July 2017 meeting of the Bullock Pen Water District was called to order on July 20, 2017, at the hour of 1:00 p.m. at the District Headquarters, 1 Farrell Drive, Crittenden, KY 41030.  Present at the meeting were Chairman Bobby Burgess, Commissioners Charles Givin, Andrea Walton, William Wethington and Rodger Bingham.  Also present were Superintendent William Catlett, Amy Ruark, Counsel Thomas R. Nienaber, and Kerry Odle of HMB Professional Engineers, Inc. 

The first order of business was a review of the June 2017 Minutes as revised.   After consideration, upon motion of Charles Givin and second by William Wethington, it was unanimously,

“RESOLVED:  that the June 2017 Minutes  be approved as attached and revised.”

The next order of business was a review of the June 2017 Profit and Loss and Warrants as attached.  After discussion, upon motion of Charles Givin and second by Rodger Bingham,  it was unanimously, 

“RESOLVED: that the June 2017  Profit and Loss and Warrants be approved as attached.”

Commissioner Bingham noted that the District’s revenues for the period January-June, 2017, are approximately $8,000.00 down from the same period in 2016.  He also noted that the District’s purchased water costs are higher for the same comparable periods.  Superintendent Catlett reported that the numbers are not that far off.  The 2017 numbers are a little higher for purchased water due to increased flushing as a result of TTHM issues and several water leaks.  Superintendent Catlett stated that he would prepare a report outlining the District’s water purchases, water flushing, and leakage losses for 2017 to date and report at the next meeting.

Rodger Bingham inquired about credit card fees that the District is paying.  The District paid approximately $35,000.00 for credit card fees, while the Grant County Sanitary Sewer District paid approximately $8,000.00 in credit card fees.  Amy Ruark indicated that she and Dianne Cook are researching the District’s ability to recoup those fees.  The Commissioners requested that Mr. Nienaber contact the PSC to see if there is any way to recoup those costs.  A report will be given at the next meeting.  

HMB Professional Engineering, Inc., Mr. Kerry Odle had nothing to report.  The next order of business was a report by Counsel Thomas R. Nienaber as follows:

1.
Mr. Nienaber reported on the status of the City of Walton proposed rate increase.  Mr. Nienaber stated that the City of Walton had forwarded their rate increase request directly to the Public Service Commission for review.  Mr. Nienaber has not yet received word from the Public Service Commission as to whether or not they would approve the proposed rate increase. It is assumed that the Public Service Commission would approve the rate increase. 

2.
Mr. Nienaber indicated that after receiving notice of the proposed Williamstown rate increase, he forwarded that proposed rate increase to the Public Service Commission for review.  The Public Service Commission requested additional information from the City of Williamstown.  No decision has been made by the Public Service Commission.  Mr. Nienaber indicated that the Public Service Commission would probably approve that rate increase as well.

3.
Mr. Nienaber inquired if anyone has heard further from Kentucky American Water Company.  Superintendent Catlett reported that he spoke with Mr. James Keeton at Kentucky American.  Mr. Keeton told Superintendent Catlett that the purpose of his initial contact with the District was simply a friendly call to see if the District could use of any Kentucky American’s services or if the District would like to purchase water from Kentucky American.  After some discussion, Mr. Keeton then inquired as to whether or not the District would be interested in selling the District to Kentucky American.  Superintendent Catlett informed Mr. Keeton that the District was not interested in selling to Kentucky American.  

4.
Mr. Nienaber asked if anyone has heard anything further regarding the Bullock Pen Dam Remediation Project.  Noone has heard anything yet.

5.
Mr. Nienaber raised the issue of the District’s search for a part-time HR Director.  Mr. Nienaber shared with the Commissioners the proposed Employment Opportunity Advertisement which he prepared with the Assistance of Amy Ruark.  Mr. Nienaber stated that it would probably not be a good idea to include in the Employment Opportunity Ad the entire job description and job qualifications.  Rather, the District should make up a uniform list of job qualifications and a complete job description for posting at the District Headquarters, as well as on the District’s website.  Mr. Nienaber also indicated that the job description and job qualifications should be posted on the Grant County Sanitary Sewer District’s website as well.  A considerable discussion followed.  Commissioners Bingham and Givin reported on the results of the search Committee’s discussions.  Commissioner Wethington inquired as to whether or not there would be an Employment Agreement.  Mr. Nienaber stated that once the prospective employee is selected, an Employment Agreement should be prepared and signed by the District and the new HR Director.  The Commissioners then discussed the timing of the Employment Opportunity Advertisement.  It was agreed that the Advertisement should appear one time in the Grant County News, Boone County Recorder, and Grant County Express.  A deadline for submitting resumes was set for August 25th.  Mr. Nienaber inquired as to whether or not the Ad should recommend 2 or 4 years related experience and/or training in Human Resources.  After discussion, it was determined that the Ad should recommend 4 years experience.  After considerable discussion, upon Motion of Charles Givin and second by Rodger Bingham, it was unanimously,

“RESOLVED: (1) Amy Ruark is hereby authorized to Advertise the Employment Opportunity Advertisement (attached)  for the part-time HR Director position one time in the Grant County News, Boone County Recorder, and Grant County Express; (2)   Resumes should be received by prospective applicants no later than August 25, 2017; and (3) The Employment Opportunity Advertisement and corresponding Job Description and Job Qualification summaries should be posted at the District Headquarters and on the District’s website, as well as that of the Grant County Sanitary Sewer District.”

The next order of business was a report by Superintendent Catlett as follows:

1.
Superintendent Catlett reviewed with the Commissioners his monthly report as attached.

2.
Superintendent Catlett reported that approximately 10 years ago the District replaced two filter controller system at the Water Treatment Plan.  Unfortunately, those filter control systems are requiring an inordinate amount of repair.  Superintendent Catlett recommended that they be replaced.  Superintendent Catlett received an estimate for the replacement of the two filter controller systems.  A copy of that estimate is attached.  Superintendent Catlett recommended that the District purchase the materials through C.I. Thornburg, Inc.  He is not pleased with the previous suppliers equipment.  Superintendent Catlett also recommended that the District replace both filter controller systems, however, they should be replaced one at a time.  The cost for the initial water controller system replacement would be approximately $7,500.00.  Superintendent Catlett reported that District employees would be able to complete the installation.  Superintendent Catlett was informed by C.I. Thornburg that there is an 8 to 10 week delivery time.  He also investigated the valve and motor equipment that was recommended by C. I. Thornburg Company, Inc.  He received favorable recommendations on all equipment.  After considerable discussion, upon motion of William Wethington and second by Andrea Walton, it was unanimously,

“RESOLVED: that Superintendent Catlett be and he is hereby authorized to purchase two (2) filter controller systems from C.I. Thornburg Company, Inc., at a price not to exceed $15,000.00.”

3.
Commissioner Givin inquired as to the status of the water line issues at the Open Door Baptist Church opposite Grant County Foods.  Superintendent Catlett indicated that he spoke with the individual in charge of the Open Door Baptist Church.  He was informed by the representative of the Open Door Baptist Church (approximately two (2) weeks ago) that the exposed water line would be covered and that the situation would be remedied forthwith.  Superintendent Catlett stated that the District had some excess fill which was dumped at the exposed water line site.  Unfortunately, the Open Door Baptist Church did not complete the remediation of the exposed water line.  After considerable discussion, Superintendent Catlett was directed to contact representatives of the Open Door Baptist Church by phone and in writing informing them that if the situation is not remedied within fourteen (14) days, that the District will undertake the work and bill the Open Door Baptist Church for all cost and expense.

4.
Commissioner Walton inquired as to whether not the reports of E. coli infections reported at Lake Williamstown has any effect on the District’s water being purchased from the City of Williamstown.  Superintendent Catlett reported that is not an issue.

The next order of business was a report by Amy Ruark as follows:

1.
Ms. Ruark reported that the next meeting is scheduled for August 17th.  Due to Commissioner conflicts, it was requested that the next regular meeting be held August 24th.  There being no objections, the next regular meeting is scheduled for August 24, 2017, at 1:00 p.m.  Amy Ruark is hereby directed to place the revised notice on the District’s website and send notification to the Grant County News.

There being no further business to conduct, upon motion and second, same was adjourned.
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